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May 2024 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 

Last year, to help with the cost of living crisis, the Mayor of London announced that all primary school children would 

be entitled to receive a school meal for the academic year 2023/2024, from September 2023 to July 2024, at no cost 

to their parent or carer.  We are pleased to inform you that the scheme has been extended for another year, from 

September 2024 to July 2025.   

 

Children will automatically receive a school meal.  However, if you receive of one of the benefits listed below, it is 

important to register for a free school meal.  If your child is eligible for ‘benefit assessed’ free school meals, the 

school will receive additional funding called ‘Pupil Premium’.  We use this extra money to improve the educational 

provision and resources at the school.    

 

Pupil premium funding from the government is given to schools to help pupils reach their full potential, regardless 

of their background or financial situation. The school will receive an extra £1,480 (for the 2024/2025 financial year) 

from the government for every eligible child who is registered for free school meals.  This extra money could make a 

real difference to the quality of education the school offers. 

 

Children will be eligible for free school meals if their parent or carer receives one of the following benefits: 

 Universal Credit (provided you have an annual net earned income of no more than £7,400 (£616.67 per month) 
 Income Support 
 Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance 
 Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 
 Support under Part 6 of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 
 The guaranteed element of Pension Credit 
 Child Tax Credit (provided you do not also receive Working Tax Credit) and have an annual gross income of no 

more than 16,190.   
 Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for the four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
 

Your child may be eligible for free school meal protection up until Year 6 in primary school.  If you receive one of the 

benefits listed above and qualify, your child’s free school meal entitlement will be protected until the end of 

primary school, even if your circumstances change.  

 

Click here to register by completing the application form and return to the school office who will scan the form to 

the Local Authority on your behalf.    If your application is successful, you will be notified within 10 working days of 

receipt. 

 

For more information about the Pupil Premium grant please go to our website, which contains details of how the 

Pupil Premium has been spent in the past academic year and how it will be spent this year. 

 

Yours sincerely 
 

Helen McGovern 
 

Headteacher   

https://www.carterhatchjun.org/_site/data/files/files/01FC5E355ADFDF682E9B59A3EB9286BE.pdf

